 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

April 10, 2018
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Absent


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Absent
Motion to approve the 3/22/18 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Judy and seconded by Kevin.  Roll call: All yes with Hans abstaining. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in April 2018.
American Electric Power                                                     354.49
March Street Lighting                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
April Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
April Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
April Clerk 
Village of Bolivar




      643.75
February Police

FIA Card Services



      136.96
Copies/Cert Mailing/Paper

Ohio Treasurer of State



          8.64
1st Qtr State Taxes

Ohio Treasurer of State



      105.00
2nd Qtr UAN Fees

Speedway




        31.40
Fuel Village Truck

Lawrence Township



      500.00
Yardwaste Collection Donation

Elan City




   5,344.00
Street Monitors

ZVFD




          
   5,896.28
1st Half Fire Levy 3MIL

BVFD





   1,965.43
1st Half Fire Levy EMS 1MIL

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for April was made by Hans and seconded by David.  Roll Call: All yes.  
Public Speaks: 
Mark Gaynor briefed council on the Street Monitors received from the Reeves Foundation Grant.  One monitor will be placed just prior to the 25MPH sign on the North end of the Village, and one will be placed at the bottom of the hill by the Wagon Shop on the South end of the Village.  Each monitor will collect both northbound and southbound data.  Installation should be complete within the next week given weather agrees and missing batteries arrive.  Mark explained the monitors will store data the Village can use to identify when traffic through the Village is at a high rate of speed. He talked about a mode setting known as stealth and in this mode data is collected by the monitors appear to be off with no display.  Mark said the stealth mode will help the Village identify if the monitors are effective in reducing speed through the Village.  Each monitor is solar powered, easy to install, and can be moved if necessary.  Mark will work on a computer program to enable him to download data to his IPAD or Smartphone.  He will also put data on the Village website.  He said these monitors are very effective and becoming popular as Navarre, Brewster, Medina, and Canton are also putting them into use. 
Fiscal:

Patty received the necessary liability insurance certificate from the Bolivar Baseball Association.  She said she mailed 

the contract for signature and should be receiving it back soon.  

Patty sent letters to the three mowing bids notifying them that Meiser’s Mowing Service was selected.

Advised council a resolution to move $500 would be necessary at tonight’s meeting to satisfy the yard waste collection donation to Lawrence Township.

Patty received a letter from the Office of Community Development requesting financial audit reports for the years’ 2013, 2014, and 2015.  The OMEGA grant for the sidewalk project will then be closed when they receive these reports.  Patty said she thought the grant had been closed after the on-site visit in 2016.  She sent the reports to them.

Street Committee: 
David is collecting bids and assessing Village street conditions.   Judy asked when the alleyway between Good’s and

Powell’s would be done. Scott said he has not received an email back from them to determine how, what, and when
the alleyway could be repaired.
Safety Committee:
None.
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
Scott posted the public hearing notice for the proposed revisions to the zoning and historic preservation ordinances.  Public Hearing will be May 8th at 6:00PM just prior to the regular council meeting.  

Planning Commission approved a permit application for a shed on 7th street.  Work continues on the review of the 

conditional use permit for the Coffee House and is nearing completion.  
Cemetery Board:
None.
Solicitor Report: 
None.
Mayor’s Notes:
Scott spoke with Jon Ellasser and ZCA will purchase the tree trimmer for the Village.   Patty will let David know when the check arrives so he can go purchase.  
USACE have equipment setting in the parking lot.  Weather has delayed the start of the relief well project.  They are hoping to begin work by the end of April.  

Zoar had completed the paperwork and met the requirements to become re-designated as a Tree City USA Village. 

Scott briefed council on the ballot issue for the new 911 Multi Agency Radio Communication System (MARCS) call center.  He said the funding will come from a ½% sales tax for a period of two years generating the 11.2 million required for the upgrade.  Current equipment is outdated given today’s standards.  The current facility was built in 1993.  The project will save the county 2.3 million.   A large portion of the cost, 8.3 million, of this project is the Motorola equipment upgrade.  A total of 52,000 911 calls were made last year. 

ZCA has the new banners up around the Village. 

Zoar Connection Partners Group met on March 15th and reviewed the status of the Wilkshire Trail.  The trail will go from Bolivar to S. Hess Mill Road.  Zoar would like to continue the trail form S Hess Mill across the cemetery property to connect with Lake Road at the Wetlands Arboretum.  A short connection from S Hess Mill can also be made through a pipe stem right-of-way to the Village cemetery road.  

Hans asked the status of the annexation and ask if it could be expedited.  Scott said there is nothing new to report The next step is for Scott to meet with Larry Lindberg, County Auditor, and review the taxation numbers.  Scott said the annexation is in a pause and review phase, and feels this has been good as he has found things that needed review for the annexation to move forward.   He said he has not received any response from either Lawrence or Sandy township.  Doug said annexation will go quickly without a lot of effort if the Village has 100% owner approval.  
Ordinance 2018-02: Zoning Ordinance Revision, 4th not final reading.  
Ordinance 2018-04: Historic Preservation Ordinance, 4th not final reading.
Resolution 2018-06:  Resolution authorizing $500 to move from auditing to other uses to support the yard waste collection facility donation to Lawrence Township.  Kevin/Judy.  Roll Call: All yes.
Meeting adjourned by Kevin and Hans. 
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
